## OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

## Town of CORNISH, MAINE

August 2, 1977

Regular meeting of Selectmen - all members present.

Voted to contact the Dept. of Transportation to request permission to erect Welcome to Cornish signs.

Voted to purchase a flag to replace the one presently in use at the Town Hall.

Voted to send \$75 to the  $\mathrm{Ke_{Z}ar}$  Falls Swimming Program.

The possibility of fixing the unpaved portion of King Street was discussed and decided to investigate the status of the road before further action.

Discussion held on extending the park to the Masonic Hall thus closing the cross road as suggested by the BiCentennial Committee and voted to table indefinitely.

Voted to contact the Central Maine Power Co. in regard to the meter installed in the Park and see if it can be removed.